Leith Academy Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 2nd September 2021 7pm
	In attendance
	Initials
	In attendance
	Initials

	Michael Irving (Head Teacher)
	MI
	Laura Brown (Chair)
	LB

	Colin Brown (Vice Chair)
	CB
	Ben Stewart (Deputy Head)
	BS

	Jane Park (Nurture Base)
	JP
	Roger Evans
	RE

	Hilary Brown
	HB
	Alison Fair (Deputy Pupil Support)
	AF

	Fiona Fitzgerald
	FF
	Erin Fitzgerald (S6 Prefect)
	EF

	Amahn Kasbia
	AK
	Rebecca Benger
	RB

	Emma Jolly
	EJ
	Euan Fisken
	EF

	Johannah Barry
	JB
	Layla Locke (S6 Prefect)
	LL

	Rachel Watson (Deputy Head)
	RW
	Sachkeerit Kaur (S6 Prefect)
	SK

	Susan Morrison
	SM
	Tracy Rendall
	TR

	Lucy Barnett
	LB
	Nikki Dunne
	ND

	Rhona P
	RP
	
	

	Apologies
	
	Minutes
	

	
	
	Victoria Mitchell (Clerk)
	VM

	
	
	
	


 
	Item
	
	Action



	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

LB opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance.  Introductions were made.

	 

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
The minutes from the last meeting (3rd June 2021 AGM) were accepted as an accurate record. See attached link below.          

https://leithacademy.uk/parent-council/meeting-minutes/

	 

	3.
	Senior Pupils Introductions
Prefects reported that everything is going well with the returning pupils.  Sanitising stations have been set up and pupils and staff are keeping to the safe boundaries and wearing masks.  The S1 transition has been working well too with the prefects helping them to acclimatise.  Prom help with be on their list.  They will be writing a letter soon.   Being back in class rather than remote learning seems to be helping the pupils.  There is a lot of activities on at lunchbreak and after school.  A lot of good things have been introduced on teams.  Easier to hand in assignments and more flexibility.  Prefects are very smart in their uniforms.

	 
 


	4.
	Financials

£1609.26 June, £1569 currently.  Prom committee donation will be discussed at a later date.

	

	5.
	Head Teachers Update 


	 



	6.
	Any other business
Teachers are happy with how the safety aspects are going and are not as anxious as most have had one or two vaccines.
Teachers are confident of the outcome of pupil’s schoolwork.  They will be monitoring numeracy etc but are more concerned about pupils’ social economics and welfare. 
First aid course level 6 is being looked into as a life skill.  It has been well received previously.

Garden areas in school are showing wear and tear.  Staff members looking to rejuvenate these.  Hopefully with contributions from local businesses and the parent council.


	

	7.
	Date of next meeting
Thursday 25th November 2021 7pm. May be subject to change.  TBC
	


